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LOCAL HISTORIC DISTRICT: Plaza Midwood 
 
PROPERTY ADDRESS:  1319 Thomas Avenue 
  
SUMMARY OF REQUEST: Accessory building  
 
APPLICANT:   Diane Hopper  
  
Details of Proposed Request  
Existing Context 
The existing house was constructed in 1920.  The site is on the edge of the Plaza Midwood Local Historic District 
and located adjacent to a commercial parking lot on one side.  An alley exists for access to multiple properties.  
A two story accessory dwelling was approved October 8, 2014. 
 
Proposal 
The proposal is a one story accessory building in the rear yard.  The overall size of the accessory building has 
been reduced in height and square footage.  Exterior siding is wood lap.  The structure will have a screened 
porch on the left side. 
 
Policy & Design Guidelines for New Construction, page 34 
New construction in Local Historic Districts has an obligation to blend in with the historic character and scale of 
the Local Historic District in which it is located. Designs for infill projects and other new construction within 
designated Local Historic Districts must be designed with the surroundings in mind. The Historic District 
Commission will not specify a particular architectural style or design for new construction projects. The scale, 
mass and size of a building are often far more important than the decorative details applied. However, well 
designed stylistic and decorative elements, as well as building materials and landscaping, can give new 
construction projects the attributes necessary to blend in with the district, while creating a distinctive character 
for the building. New construction projects in Local Historic Districts must be appropriate to their surroundings. 
 
The Historic District Commission will review the building details for all new construction as part of their 
evaluation of new construction project proposals. 
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Policy & Design Guidelines – Accessory Buildings: Garages, page 50 

Although the main building on a lot makes the strongest statement about a property’s contribution to the 
character of a Local Historic District, the accessory buildings that share the lot can also have a significant 
impact on the streetscape. The Historic District Commission recognizes that many of the older support 
buildings throughout Charlotte’s older neighborhoods are inadequate to meet the needs of today’s 
families and businesses. 
 

1. New garages cannot be located in front or side yards. 
2. New garages must be constructed using materials and finishes that are in keeping with the main building 

they serve, and that are appropriate to the district. 
3. Designs for new garages must be inspired by the main building they serve. Building details should be 

derived from the main structure. 
4. Garages must be of a proper scale for the property, and must have an appropriate site relation to the 

main structure on a lot and to structures on surrounding properties. 
5. Garage doors that are substantially visible from any street must be of a style and materials that are 

appropriate to the building and the district. Stamped metal and vinyl doors are considered to be 
inappropriate, and are discouraged. 

 
Staff Analysis  
The Commission will determine if an exception should be granted for locating the accessory building in the side 
yard and if the proposal meets the guidelines for accessory buildings. 
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